DOC16/435955; EF13/4478

Department of Planning and Environment
GPO Box 39
SYDNEY NSW 2001

Attention: Megan Dawson
megan.dawson@planning.nsw.gov.au

Dear Ms Dawson

GLENDELL MINE — MODIFICATION 3 (DA 80/952 MOD 3)

| refer to your email to the Environment Protection Authority (EPA), dated 17 August 2016, regarding
the modification application for Glendell Coal Mine, application reference DA 80/952 Mod 3. The EPA
understands this application relates to the proposed relocation of 2.7km of an existing 132 kilovolt

Ausgrid powerline.

Based on the information provided in the report titled ‘Glendell Mine — 132 Kv Powerline Relocation
Modlification 3 Environmental Assessment’, dated August 2016, the modification appears to be minor
in nature in that there is minimal risk of potential environmental impacts from the proposed works.

As the proposal does not appear likely to result in any significant environmental impacts or risks the
EPA does not have any specific comments or proposed conditions to provide in relation to this matter.

If you require any further information regarding this matter please contact me on 4908 6819 or by email
to hunter.region@epa.nsw.gov.au

Yours sincerely
y/& a

MICHAEL HOWAT
A/Head Regional Operations Unit - Hunter
Environment Protection Authority
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